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15th June 2017 

To  
 

The Pr. Chief Commissioner of Income-tax, 
Delhi. 

 
Sir, 
 

Sub: –  T & P Orders in the cadre of DCIT/ ACIT  – regarding 
 

Kindly refer to the discussions held with your goodself in respect of the T&P 

orders in the cadre of ACIT/ DCIT. The Association has been regularly representing 

the grievances of its members and raising various issues including uniform 

implementation of T&P Policy, circulated by the administration, in a fair and 

reasonable manner. 

During discussions with the various levels in the hierarchy of administration 

on this issue, it transpired that 55 Officers have been posted in Delhi charge after 

completion of training at NADT and to accommodate these Officers the 

administration was compelled to divert from the established T&P policy in the 

cadre for many years, re-circulated by the administration on 8th May, 2017. As a 

result of such diversion, all the officers (except 3) who were posted last year in 

corporate charges have been transferred out, in violation of the policy framed 

and circulated by administration.  

The posting orders in Delhi charge in the cadre of ACIT/DCIT have been 

passed in total disregard to the established policy and to the DO letter of the 

Member (P&V) dated 1.5.2017 vide which emphasis was laid on posting Officers 

of the level of DCIT to important charges such as Central, Investigation, Film Circle 

and Corporate charges. To the contrary, 15 DCsIT have been transferred out of 

the Corporate charges and 36 ACsIT have been posted to corporate charge out of 



total 51 Officers posted in Corporate charges. Most of the Officers especially all 

the DCsIT transferred out of corporate charges have not yet completed their 

tenure as per policy circulated by administration in FY 2016-17 and 2017-18 both. 

It is bring on record that posting profiles of the Officers in the cadre of DCIT 

having served long periods in the Directorates, hard stations outside Delhi etc has 

also not been considered while ordering their transfers.  

This issue has been raised in the meetings held with your goodself and the 

CIT (Admn. & TPS) even after the passing of the orders dated 24th May 2017, 

however the administration has opted not to take into cognizance the facts and 

views expressed by the recognized association while framing the revised orders 

on 9th June 2017. It is painful to write that the posting profile of all the Officers in 

the cadre of ACIT/ DCIT was also not provided to the recognized Association, 

inspite of repeated requests. 

It is requested that your goodself being the Pr CCIT, Delhi and as member of 

the Local Placement Committee may kindly reconsider all the facts mentioned 

above and revisit recommendation / decision so as to implement the established 

T&P policy, re-circulated on 8.5.2017, in light of the DO letter dated 1st May 2017 

of Member (P&V), CBDT, New Delhi.    

Thanking you. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

(AJAY GOYAL) 
General Secretary, Delhi Unit 

 
Copy for information to with a request to revisit their recommendations: 
 

1. Sh. Aditya Vikram, CC-3, New Delhi  
 Member, Local Placement Committee for Delhi Region. 
 
2. Sh. R M Garg, DGIT(Inv.), New Delhi 
 Member, Local Placement Committee for Delhi Region. 

 
 
 

(AJAY GOYAL) 
General Secretary, Delhi Unit 


